

Parties at home/ fundraising Individual orders.

Would you like to become a consultant. KATF MFRCFR 01262 470556 07860 478867 kathleenmercer @btopenworld.com



**FOR GARDEN MAINTENANCE AND INTERIOR DECORATING INCLUDING HANGING PAPER** CONTACT 01262 470 804

# **Direct Flooring Suppliers of Driffield & Bridlington**

Carpet-Vinyl-Laminate-Wood Flooring -Amtico-Rugs Family run business for 13 years

Domestic and commercial work supplied and fitted

We can bring samples to your home

Free quotes

01377 250522 Driffield shop

01262 604443 Bridlington shop

01262 470758 Home

Directflooring1@aol.com

## Edition #355

# March 2018 BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

# Burton Fleming Parish Council News

#### PARKING ON THE JUNCTION OF BACK STREET AND SOUTH STREET

A reminder to motorists that it is against the law to park opposite or within 10 metres of a junction. We have received an increasing number of complaints about cars parked at the junction of Back Street and South Street. Parking here is extremely dangerous for both drivers and pedestrians trying to get out of Back Street. Please give consideration to both the law and other road users when parking your vehicle. Thank you.

Do you see irresponsible dog owners walk on after their dog has fouled?

Stop them damaging your reputation and report them to us in confidence:

## Dog Warden Service (01482) 396301

Where possible please tell us:

- Location of fouling
- Time and date of the fouling
- Name and address of dog owner
- Description of the dog

To request removal of dog faeces on the street please call (01482) 393939



## Planning Consultations

Planning Ref 18/00442/PLF for Erection of a building for use as a reception area and shop in connection with existing Scenic View Caravan Park at Scenic View Caravan Park, Hunmanby Road, Burton Fleming, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 3PT for Messrs Walter and Mark Thompson

#### Next Parish Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 13 March 2018 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: Tel: 07542874957, Email: clerk@burtonfleminapc.co.uk Landline: 01723 890084

Items for publication in the Apr issue should reach me by 25/03/18 Contact Margaret Barker - Tel: 01262 605935 - Mobile: 07966 160267 burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

# ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH Revd. Barbara Hodgson 01262 470873

#### **MARCH CHURCH SERVICES**

4th 11am Morning Worship

3pm Holy Communion at FORDON

11th 11am Mothering Sunday Holy Communion

- a fun time with a gift for the ladies

18th 11am Morning worship

25th 10am Palm Sunday Holy Communion

meet at the Burton Arms and follow

the donkey to church

29th 7pm MAUNDY THURSDAY.

This service reminds us of the first time Jesus celebrated Holy Communion with the disciples before

his crucifixion on Good Friday.

Our observation of GOOD FRIDAY will take place at All Saints, Rudston at 2pm. Meditation and the Ad Hoc singers will perform Faure's Requiem

April 1 11am Easter Day Holy Communion

3pm Easter Day Holy Communion at FORDON Please come and celebrate our Lord's resurrection at these very special services

Do come along to Pop-Ins on Mondays

(except Bank Holidays) at

9.30 -11.00am for a Chat and a Cuppa and to meet

old and new friends



#### PRAYER & PRAISE

is held each Monday morning from 9am - 9.30am in the church. (except Bank Holidays)

There will be a service of Holy Communion or Morning Prayer each Tuesday at 10am until the end of March (at the Vicarage)

# CRAFT & CHAT

Join us at the
Vicarage
2pm - 3.30ish

### 'GOLDEN DAYS'

Memories of Burton Fleming Photographs & memorabilia of
the village
Monday 2nd April

11am - 4pm. Admission FREE,
Refreshments available

# Hunmanby Surgery Practice News And Patient Participation Group - CONT....

those who are lonely and need support with other problems. There is so much the PPG could do to help the Community but we need new members who can represent people of different age groups and in doing so help Hunmanby Surgery be the best supported Practice we can make it for the benefit of all.

This edition of the Newsletter will be with you in early March and if you would like to know more about PPG with a view to becoming a member we will be very pleased to hear from you. Please ring 01723 890280 quoting PPG and let us have your name and contact details and we will be in touch. Thank You.

Breaking news

News has now been published to confirm that Bridlington Hospital will have an Urgent Care Unit opening in April which will give care from 7am until 11pm 7 days a week 365 days a year and there will still be the Walk-Centre with bookable appointments. More information next month when we have more details to hand -Susan Wainwright Hunmanby Practice PPG.

#### HISTORY GROUP

At our February meeting the History Group was presented with a talk from Tony Mayman which was about shipwrecks off the East Yorkshire coast.

Tony began by describing just how dangerous to shipping this coastline has been over the centuries. From the Tyne down to Spurn Point, since the 1500s, the total number of wrecks exceeds fifty thousand and during his twenty years of research he has come to realise that the actual reason why many of these vessels had been lost was never known. Assumptions were often made but without ship to shore communications many of the true causes were never known, however, whatever the cause, most wrecks accounted for a severe loss of life. Tony showed us slides of many wrecks and went into great detail about some of them, parts of which can still be seen today along our coastline.

One of the largest loss of shipping and life occurred in Bridlington Bay during the Great Gale of 1871 where raging seas caused thirty ships to be lost along with hundreds of lives and Tony ended the talk by explaining how this tragedy led to the Plimsoll Line being established in law as a statutory requirement for all shipping to display to denote a safe level at which a ship can be loaded.

The secretary announced that a group visit for a guided tour of Scarborough Castle and afternoon tea has been arranged for Thursday 26th April. Anyone wishing to go should register interest, along with payment, on or before our last meeting on 19th April.

Our next meeting is on Thursday 15th March at 7-30pm when Andrew Woods, Curator of Numismatics for York Museum will do a presentation on the Wold Newton Coin Hoard. For any details please contact Bruce on 01262 401147.

### Hunmanby Surgery Practice News And Patient Participation Group

With this first contribution of 2018 to Burton Fleming Parish Council Newsletter I am hoping to reach as many patients and residents in Burton Fleming/ Hunmanby and surrounding area and bring them up to date with recent major changes which have taken place at the Surgery and of future developments in the pipeline which are planned to take place in the Spring.

A major announcement from the practice is that Dr Sree Jaidev has recently taken sole responsibility for the running of the Hunmanby Surgery since Dr Penfold decided to resign as Senior Partner in March last year. Dr Jaidev, who was born and educated in India and then moved to England is firmly committed to Hunmanby Surgery and already knows many patients having been a partner for many years.

She is part of the Scarborough and Ryedale Clinical Commissioning Group with a remit to secure long term sustainability of General Practice whilst overseeing any future developments. She is well supported by several locum doctors and we do try to use the same practitioners where possible to maintain continuity of care.

Vanessa Thomas, Clinical Practitioner, has her own clinics and assists Dr Jaidev with home visits.

There has been a lot of coverage recently concerning difficulties in recruiting GPs. and staff for Nursing Services and these issues are extremely true in our area so work continues to look at different workforce opportunities.

The Hunmanby Practise is unable to develop any new Services for health or administration because of limited space at the existing Surgery building but with the help of the CCG and NHS England financial support we

can inform patients that new premises in the village have been acquired to provide office space for the Administration staff. When the office staff move a new treatment room will be developed to enable a wider range of health services at the Surgery.

With regard to the Hunmanby PPG the General Medical Services contract in 2015 specified that all GP practices in England must have a PPG by April 2016. Hunmanby Surgery, with over 4000 patients registered for care has had a PPG for several years but has been limited in the work and improvements they have achieved on behalf of the patients or the Practice because of the small number of members. The last event we were involved with last Autumn "Health and connected with Wellbeing "was organised with help from Councillor Richard Blunn, who now represents the Hunmanby Parish Council on the PPG.

#### The PPG can:-

- Act as a critical friend of the Practice
- Offer feedback on the patient perspective
- Help the practice to make the most effective use of their resources
- Improve communications
- Help to promote good health
- Influence decisions about which services are provided
- Offer practical support to all sections of the Surgery

We are all well aware of the number of elderly people in our community who need regular medical care but we must not forget the families with babies, young children and teenagers, the middle aged patients, carers and

#### **DURING LENT:**

March 7th 12noon Frugal Lunch in the village hall. You are then invited to go up to church where the team from Emmanuel Church Bridlington have arranged a 'PRAYER AREA' in church. A place to sit and be with God in our busy world. Do come and give it a try. The Prayer Area will be open Wed 1pm - 4pm and Thurs & Fri 10am - 4pm

14th 7pm 'Our response to the failings of society' film clips and discussion in the village hall

21st 12noon Lunch at Kilham Church followed by a discussion on the Stations of the Cross

GIFT DAY: We shall be holding a GIFT DAY on Monday 2nd April. It is six years since our last one so if you would like to contribute to the upkeep of St Cuthbert's Church then your contributions will be gratefully received. Please bring your gift to the 'Golden Days' at church or alternatively to Mrs Pat Harvey. Many, many thanks!



#### VIEW FROM THE VICARAGE

Dear Friends,

Well, how are you getting on with Lent? I have decided this year to be more positive. Usually I give up biscuits, cake and chocolate for what is termed as my 'Lenten penance'. This year I shall do the same but use this as an incentive to lose weight!!! Hopefully something positive will come from my denial of the food I really enjoy.

Of course, Jesus was not at all concerned with biscuits, cake or chocolate. He took himself off to the desert to pray but also to be tempted by Satan. Three times he was told to turn stones to bread, to leap off the mountains and save himself and to take ownership of all the land he could see, all this if Jesus would bow down and worship Satan. Jesus, although tempted, refused.

If only folks today could do the same, to refuse to be tempted, not to be drawn into bad ways, to listen to God, to behave as Christ did, to take care of others..... life would be so much better, so much fuller, so much happier.

May you all consider where you are this Lent and we look forward to meeting you at one of our Easter services as we go through Holy Week to the joy of Easter Day.

with love & blessings, Revd Barbara

### VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS **MARCH 2018**

FEBRUARY LOTTERY WINNERS

1st Prize - Robert Lindley - £25 2nd Prize - Pat Harvey- £15 3rd Prize - Mandy Millar - £10 4th Prize - C. Skelton - £5

For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your community hall which is used for a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have 110 players, the profits from this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of the hall. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office. BE PART OF IT.

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 or Kate Holroyd 470766 for a personal number or numbers

Our New Years Dance with Dave England and LOOSE COVERZ was as usual, a great success. We raised £406.00 for the Hall improvement funds. Our thanks go to everyone who helped and supported us, those who made all the delicious sweets, provided all the raffle prizes. and helped set up and clear up after the event.



We should like to thank ANDY HIRE Sales and Service for the loan of a humidifier, it was greatly appreciated.

The January Coffee Morning raised £85.12. and The February Coffee Morning raised £142.00. We look forward to receiving any bric a brac and books. We are continually rolling over stock, which when unsold, we take to various charity shops in the area. The monies raised go into the Village Hall Improvement Fund and we have already had the soffits/fascia boards replaced. Work will be starting in the next few weeks to replace windows and doors, so sorry for any inconvenience that may be caused.



If there is anyone out there who would like to volunteer to help on the coffee mornings we would be most grateful. Alternate months from 9.45-11.45am

#### Regular Weekly Events

Wednesday mornings 10-11; ZUMBA - all welcome; Contact; Zoe 07968076679 for details

Afternoon BOWLS, please feel free to go along on a Wednesday afternoon 2 -4pm

### EVENTS IN MARCH

Thursday 1st March; Military Whist Drive; 7.30pm; £2.50

including supper; RAFFLE

Wednesday 7th March; St Cuthberts Church; Lent Lunch

Saturday 10th March - COFFEE MORNING; 10am-11.30am; BRIC A

BRAC/BOOKS/. Meet old and new friends for a chat

Monday 12th March - AGM of the VILLAGE HALL; 6.30pm; ALL

Tuesday 13th March - Parish Council Meeting; 7.00pm

Wednesday 14th March - St Cuthberts Church; 6.00pm

Thursday 15th March - History Club - 7.30pm

#### **FUTURE EVENTS**; 2018

Saturday 7th April; UK Cycling Event; 9.00am - 2pm

Monday 9th April: Management meeting of the East Riding Association

of Rural Community Buildings; 9.30am Saturday 14th April; Coffee Morning

Thursday 19th April; History Club; 7.30pm

Wednesday 25th April; AMY JOHNSON; Bad Apple Theatre Company. It follows the inspirational life of Hull pioneer aviatrix Amy Johnson, the first woman to fly solo from the UK to Australia. And during WW2 she had a vital role as one of a team of female pilots working as auxiliary personnel. Join Betty and Mabel, the two jovial WAAF girls who follow

Amy's final mysterious wartime jouney and celebrate her pioneering career. Expect a good dose of Badapple humour, as well as a poignant and fitting tribute to Hull's 'First Lady of the

And a replica Gipsey Moth bi-plane to boot!!!!!!!!! Tickets on sale now: £12/£10 Concs./£6 under

Kate 01262 470556/07860478867

Sunday 29th April: VINTAGE TRACTOR RUN



Don't forget the hall is there for your use, parties and social events are booking in for 2018, ring Kate on 01262 470556 to book yours. Rates; Residents in village; £8.00per hour; Outside Village £10.00phour;